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Principal’s Message If you are a new family with a Grade 7 student, 
please note that SMA offers a Grade 7 Pre-
Season Training Camp from Aug 31 to Sep 
4. The camp provides girls an opportunity to 
meet other new students, learn ways to live a 
healthier lifestyle, work on improving fitness 
and develop sports specific skills. Go to SMA’s 
website for a brochure that outlines the sign-up 
procedure. 

I am pleased to announce that our Violin Club 
is expanding to include violas and cellos, and 
the club has been renamed the String Club. 
More information about the String Club can 
be found on our website. 

Best wishes to the students and their families 
who are not returning next year. I especially 
wish the graduating class of 2015 much success 
in their future - continue to Hold High The 
Torch! I also extend best wishes to all faculty 
and staff who will not be with us in the new 
school year. 

Have a wonderful summer! I look forward to 
seeing you in September when we will welcome 
the following new Faculty: Mrs. Steeves as our 
Campus Minister, Ms. Dyck-Lyons, on a part 
time basis to our Resource Department; Mr. 
Yeung and Mr. Rautert in our Mathematics 
and Science Departments; Mrs. Morton as 
Con Spiritu Choir Director, Ms. Jennings in 
our library. Have a safe summer!

It is hard to believe it 
is June! This year has 
gone by quickly. It 
has been a privilege 
to serve the St. Mary’s 
Academy school fam-
ily. What wonderful 
students, dedicated 
faculty and staff and 
caring parents! I 
would like to thank 

Mrs. Josie Audino

Message
We are a few weeks 
away from conclud-
ing our year as a 
People of Service; 
many thanks to all 
students, faculty, 
staff and parents who 
have walked this year 
in faith and service 
to others.  Sister 
Susan Wikeem once 

Ms. Garlinski who has been accepted into the 
canonical year as an SNJM novitiate in Oak-
land, California, returning September 2016, 
God Bless you on your journey!

SMA continues its mission to serve, even 
during the summer months: eighteen students 
along with Mr. Villa, Ms. Zirino and Ms. 
McElrea will travel to El Salvador on our 
fourth Mission Trip June 30–July 14. I will 
be joining them from July 6–14. Remember 
we are Christ’s hands and feet on earth and we 
walk in solidarity with our brothers and sisters 
in El Salvador. Three students accompanied by 
Ms. Falconer will travel to Montreal for the 
third SNJM Youth Justice Forum from July 
16–20.  Blessed Marie-Rose would be very 
proud of you all! 

Mrs. Klus and Ms. Borkofski will travel to 
Portland at the end of July to attend the SNJM 
Leadership Forum and Mrs. Swayzie will travel 
to Maryland to attend a summer program: 
Connect 21 Camp: Becoming a 21st Century 
Teacher, Leader, and School. Good luck to 
you and bring back lots of stories! 

Major repairs and maintenance will take place 
around the school this summer, most notably, 
a new boiler system, new flooring, blinds, sink 
and hot water dispenser and electronic device 
charging stations in the cafeteria and new 
energy-efficient windows along the north side 
of the 1902 and 1909 buildings. 

I extend an abundance of gratitude to many 
for the generosity of spirit displayed in this 

described Catholic Education is where learning, 
life and faith meet and this has been witnessed 
and lived by our community this year! 

June is a time to say good bye and good luck 
to many. To our graduating Grade 12 students 
and parents, I extend my heartfelt congratula-
tions and best wishes; keep in touch, we want 
to hear all about how life will bless you! 
Farewell to Mrs. Moroz who is moving to 
Calgary to join her husband, you certainly 
assimilated well into our teaching faculty this 
year! Mrs. Duyck (35+ years of service) and 
Mr. Bzdel (16 years of service) who have both 
resigned from SMA, good luck and thank you!
Good luck to Mrs. David and Ms. Davey 
who will both be on maternity leave next year 
returning in September 2016, enjoy every  
precious moment with your babies!

Mrs. Connie Yunyk (Scerbo ’77)
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my first year as President; among whom are 
the SNJM (true mentors in every sense of the 
word), members of both Boards (in particular 
the Chairpersons, Scott Greenlay and Susanne 
Parent), SMA Alumnae Association, Parents’ 
Guild, SMA Administrators, teachers and sup-
port staff, students and families and especially 
my husband and children for their patience, 
unwavering support and love!  

Take care and have a wonderful restful summer!
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you for making me feel so very welcome. I am 
truly blessed to be able to begin every day with 
a very quick visit to our lovely Chapel.
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6Message for Grade 11 Parents



PAGE 2

June 2015

Campus Ministry
Ms. Michelle Garlinski (’88)

The Easter Alleluias are done and we are 
enjoying the flowers blooming in Ordinary 
Time once again. I’m grateful for another 
wonderful year in Campus Ministry that 
helped our community embrace our mission 
and call to service. A huge thank you to ALL 
of the Campus Ministry Core Team and 
Reps who under the guidance and support 
of the Co-Chairs, Morgan Steeves and Fiona 
Vowell, truly were People of Service. We are 
very excited to share that Fiona Vowell and 
Melissa Coleman will be our Co-Chairs for 
the 2015-2016 year. 

As the summer rolls in we are happy to share 
that a number of students and Staff will be 
participating in our programs:

YouthLeader: our 5 day Christian Lead-
ership institute is June 29-July 3 at St. 
Benedicts Retreat Centre and Ms. Chongva 
will be accompanying our team on that 
experience. 
SNJM Youth Justice Forum in Montreal will 
be July 15-21. There all of our SNJM schools 
will send a team to learn more about Justice 
and Service, meet other students and staff 
from SNJM schools and grow in a deeper 
understanding of the Charism and Corporate 
Stands the SNJMs hold. Mrs. Falconer will 
be accompanying our team on this experi-
ence. 

Welcome Mrs. Joanne Steeves
I am also grateful to announce that Mrs. 
Joanne Steeves will be leading Campus Min-
istry next year while I am away in California 
for the canonical year of my Novitiate. She 
has been introduced to the team, as well she 
has experience with teenagers (she has three 
of her own!) and in Youth Ministry. 

I ask for your prayers while I am away that 
I be open to wherever God is calling me on 
this wild and wonderful journey through life.      
 
Blessings on your summer as you continue to 
be People of Service and prepare to embrace 
our theme of People of Hospitality in  
2015-2016 year!       

Mrs. Joanne Steeves and Ms. Michelle Garlinski 

Mission Trip
Mr. James Villa
Hola! Students and staff from the SMA com-
munity have the opportunity to travel to  
El Salvador this summer from June 30–July 
14. Ms. Adriane McElrea, Ms. Stephanie 
Zirino and myself will be taking a group of 
18 SMA students to a new village called  
Huisisilapa (we-si-si-la-pa). Mrs. Connie  
Yunyk will join us for the last week of our 
trip. 
 
While in Huisisilapa we will begin construc-
tion on a radio and communications  
building that will be of great use to the  
community. This project will also free up 
space for a future clinic. Since November, the 
team has been working hard to raise funds 

and prepare for the trip. Our hope is that 
this community will be one that SMA can 
return to each year and adopt as our own. 
While in El Salvador members of the group 
will also visit several historical sites, learn 
about the country’s history and gain a better 
understanding of themselves and the world.  
 

Prayer for Mission Trips to  
El Salvador and Montreal
We recall in the Gospel of Matthew, Jesus 
says when you feed the hungry, clothe the 
naked, visit the prisoner and welcome the 
stranger – when you do this to the least of 
these, you do it to me.  This is our mission 
at SMA and we take it seriously locally and 
globally. These people will now go off in the 
name of the Gospel and on behalf of the 
Community of St. Mary’s Academy to be the 

hands, heart and feet of Christ to our broth-
ers and Sisters around the world.
 
Let us bow our heads and pray for God’s 
blessing upon them...
Gracious God,
Bless their eyes that they might see all 
people as your children,
Bless their hearts as they share your com-
passion and welcome the love they receive.
Bless their hands as they build and share 
warmth and care for your people.
And May God always be praised through 
all that you do.  
The Community of St. Mary’s Academy 
sends you forth in service to El Salvador 
and Montreal and we await your safe 
return to us.

Mission Club
Ms. T. Uruski & Ms. J. Beauchamp (’80)

We are People of SERVICE
Each month we were reminded to: Never 
underestimate the difference WE can make 
in the lives of others. Step forward, reach 
out and help! 
And once again – students and staff at SMA 
have risen to the challenge. 

With hearts filled gratitude, thank you to all 
of you who have given of your time and your 
financial support. Through your sharing we 
have helped our sisters and brothers in our 
global community.   

A very special thank you goes to our extraor-
dinary Mission Executive Team Members 
who planned and assisted with managing 
the various fundraising projects and events 
throughout the year. And a big thank you to 

 

our Mission Reps and Members who were 
there to lend a helping hand ensuring their 
classmates were informed and involved.
May you all be blessed for your generos-
ity and willingness to be People of Service. 
Together, we have made our world a  
better place.
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Marian Cup
Mr. Jordan Burg

On May 7, 2015 SMA hosted it’s annual 
debate extravaganza, the Marian Cup. This 
year, 16 teams from the school spanning 
grades 9-12 competed for internal bragging 
rights as SMA’s Top Debaters. Eight teams 
from other schools were also in attendance to 
raise the bar of competition. Debating three 
impromptu resolutions based on the topic of 
FREEDOM, SMA debaters not only ranked 
very high, they emerged as proud winners of 
the 2015 Marian Cup.
 
Congratulations to Anaka Sandhu who 
won the Gold Medal as the tournament’s 
Top Individual Debater, and the team of 
Su Hyun Lim and Fike Khan, who won 
Gold as the Top Team! Fike also won the 
Silver Medal in Individual, and Anaka, along 
with her partner Claudia Fernandes, won 

Silver in Team. Su placed 5th overall. Con-
gratulations as well go out to Sanjam Panag 
who placed 7th, Adara LePage who placed 
9th, and Mariam Guindi and Kemunto Mat-
ini who shared a tie for 10th place overall. 
Mariam and Kemunto also ranked 5th as 
a team, and Adara and her partner, Sidona 
Alem, ranked 6th, Sanjam her partner Nanki 
Saluja ranked 7th, Isha Khandelwal and 
Rylee DeJong placed 8th, and Emily Gartner 
and Alice Hamilton placed 10th to round 
out the Top Team category.
 
The Marian Cup recognizes the top de-
bater at each grade level, so kudos go out 
to Fike as our Top Grade 12, Emily as our 
Top Grade 11, Anaka as our Top Grade 10, 
and Isha as our Top Grade 9. 

Thanks go out to the many students, parents, 
alumnae and teachers who came out and 
judged the rounds or acted as Speaker/Tim-
ers. A warm thank you goes out to  

Mr. Michael Saj and Mrs. Bernice Lucas for 
their assistance in organizing the tourna-
ment. A very special thank you goes out to 
the incredible Chaeyoon Jeong for her awe-
some work in Tabs! Finally, a hearty thank 
you goes out to our wonderful maintenance 
staff for putting up with us all evening, and 
to Ms. Borkofski for helping us advertise this 
very special event.

l-r: Su Hyun Lim. Fike Khan, Anaka Sandhu

Night at the Museum
Mr. Michael Saj

On May 22, many grade 11 students had the 
opportunity to spend a night at the Mani-
toba Museum! The girls spent the evening 
sifting through artifacts, solving mysteries 

Heritage Fair
Mr. Michael Saj
The Red River Heritage Fair (RRHF) was 
held on May 7th at the University of  
Winnipeg. The RRHF is an annual Fair for 
Winnipeg students from Grades 4 to 11  
(www. redriverheritage.ca). SMA participates 
in the RRHF at the Grade 9 level.  

Congratulations to the following SMA  
students won awards at the Fair:
- Isa Khandelwal and Taylor Domanski:  
CTV Research Award

- Rylee DeJong: CTV Research Award and 
Red River Heritage Fair Award of Excellence

- Coco Koltek: Manitoba Sports Hall of 
Fame and Museum Award

- Sophie George: Hudson’s Bay Company 
Explorer Award

- Mackenzie Coleman: Aboriginal Circle of 
Educators Award

- Camryn Kangas: KGS Sustainable De-
velopment Award and Manitoba Museum 
Award

- Kiara Calista and Adia Duehrsen: City of 
Winnipeg Museums Board Award

- Gillian Besko and Grace Scott: Manitoba 
Geneological Society Award

Congratulations to the following students for 
their participation in the Fair:
- Cameron Armstrong
- Ashley McFadden and Leah Single
- Jordyn Lambert
- Sumathi Santiago
- Kim Duong
- Danielle Sneesby
- Mia Danis
- Erica Forbes

and learning some very interesting secrets 
from the Hudson Bay Company. In our 
journey through time, we saw the begin-
nings of Canada through the Nonsuch and 
experienced the life of the fur traders. Finally, 
the night was concluded with a flashlight 
tour of all the exhibits. Overall it was a huge 

success and great way to make history come 
to life! A big thank you to chaperones and 
night-hawks Mr. Saj, Miss Mandrick and 
Ms. Prystanski!

Back row, l-r: Kiara Calista, Coco Koltek, Camryn Kangas, Rylee DeJong, Grace Scott,  
Mackenzie Coleman, Taylor Domanski, Danielle Sneesby. Front row, l-r: Mia Danis, Kim Duong,  

Isha Khandelwal, Gillian Besko, Cameron Armstrong, Sophie George, Adia Duehrsen 
Missing from photo: Ashley McFadden, Leah Single, Erica Forbes, Jordyn Lambert, Sumathi Santiago
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French Department
Mme Marie Desaulniers
The French Department had a very produc-
tive 2014-2015 year. 

The Grade 7 French classes enjoyed the 
French version of “Pinocchio” at MTYP in 
November; the Grade 8 Advanced French 
class enjoyed learning how to jig in April 
from Christine LaMontagne, a dancer with 
the RWB and Ça Claque; and the Grades 
10-12 French classes went to Saint-Boniface 
in April to see the French play, “Je…Adieu”.
Emma Reznichek and Erin Petreny partici-
pated in the “Jours par Excellence” at the 
University of Saint-Boniface in April. This is 
an enrichment program offered by the Uni-
versity which enables motivated high school 
students to study in different subject areas at 
the post-secondary level.

Congratulations to Milèna Audino, Sélina 
Audino and Emma Callbeck who placed first 
in their categories at the Provincial Concours 
D’art oratoire at Saint-Boniface University 
in May, Anya Ingram and Bethany Kolisniak 
who placed second and to Linnea Cox and 
Sophia Partyka who placed third in their 
categories.

Congratulations as well to the 42S AP 
French students who wrote their French 
language exam in May. 

Bravo les filles!

Back row, l-r: Linnéa Cox (Gr 10), Sophia Partyka (Gr 9), Anya Ingram (Gr 11), Sélina Audino (Gr 10)
Front row, l-r Bethany Kolisniak (Gr 8), Emma Callbeck (Gr 8), Milèna Audino (Gr 8)

Drama Department
Ms. Laura Davey (’05)
These last few months have been busy in the 
Drama Department! Mid-April, our Grade 
10 students performed excerpts from a 
variety of scenes from the world stage. At the 
end of May we celebrated the Grade 11 Dra-
ma students who wrote and performed in a 
Collective Creation in honour of the 140th 
anniversary of Sisters of the Holy Names of 
Jesus and Mary in Manitoba. Finally, we said 
farewell to our Grade 12 Drama students as 
they performed Charlie and the Chocolate 

Factory, their last major play on the SMA 
stage, at the end of April. Congratulations 
to all of our hard working actresses on a job 
well done! And, as always, we are looking 
ahead to next year!  

We are pleased to announce our Grade 7-12 
Drama production, Annie, will take place 
November 26th-28th, 2015. Please note that 
we are experimenting with a new format 
for our production this year. Opening night 
will be on Thursday, November 26th, with 
an evening show on Friday, November 27th 
and our popular matinee show on Saturday, 
November 28th.  

We are so blessed to have Ms. Joy Beau-
champ (’80) back in the directorial chair 
this year, as she is going to be the full time 
Drama teacher for the 2015-2016 school 
year, while I am away on maternity leave. 
Auditions for Annie will take place Sep-
tember 14th-18th, so mark your calendars!  
Please feel free to contact our Producer, Ms. 
Martha MacKinnon or Ms. Beauchamp if 
you have any questions about Annie.

Thank you for your continued interest and 
support of our Drama Program here at SMA!  
Enjoy your summer and be sure to see lots of 
theatre!

Athletics
Mrs. Jen O’Leary (Heywood ’85)
Here in the gym, home of the Flames, 70 Ju-
nior and Senior High athletes participated in 
Badminton, Rugby, Soccer, Track and Field, 
Field Hockey, Ringette and Beach Volleyball 
during the months of April, May and June. 

The Junior and Varsity Girls’ Badminton 
team along with coach Mano Navarro had 
a successful year at the Pembina Trails Ath-
letic Association Championships and West 
Winnipeg Athletic Conference Badminton 
Championships. It was a rebuilding year 
with much promise for the future. Special 
congratulations to Selina Audino, Michelle 
Degeus, Sam Cattani, Chloe Krietz, Sevina 

Tayeb-Oskouie, Amanda Dillon, Clare Hib-
bert, Zoe Dratwa, Sydney Kazina and Haley 
Finch for their dedication and hard work.

On May 21st the Athletic Banquet was a 
sucess with 100 athletes, coaches, parents, 
and supervisors gathered together to cele-
brate. Several awards were handed out earlier 
in the week recognizing many students who 
dedicated much time and enthusiasm coach-
ing, participating, scorekeeping or support-
ing our teams.  Congratulations to Leanne 
Leskiw, the Junior Varsity Volleyball Coach 
who won the SMA Nikki Redekop Coach 
of the Year award. We were extremely lucky 
to have Alumnae and University of Toronto 
Volleyball Athlete Madelyn Mandryk speak 
at the Banquet. 

The SMA soccer team finished in third place 
after a tough semi-final loss against Sturgeon 
Heights. 

The rugby team loaded with rookies showed 
great development in their skills and knowl-
edge of the “10s” game. The team advanced 
to the Championship Final and played a 
hard-fought game to finish off an awesome 
season. 

The Grade 7 Pre-Season Training Camp 
will take place Aug 31 to Sep 4, 2015. For 
more information, go to the SMA website. 

Congratulations to all athletes’, coaches, par-
ents and supervisors for their dedication, and 
commitment to the SMA athletic program.  
Enjoy a healthy and relaxing summer, and 
be fit.
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Track and Field
Mr. Demetro Danyluk
The Junior Track and Field Team had a 
great day competing against a number of the 
top schools at the Junior High Provincial 
Championships.
Results for grade 7: Alyssa Moon 4th in 
800m and 6th in 1200m, Jean Thomson 
2nd in High Jump, Grade 7 medley team 
finished 2nd (team consisted of Alyssa 
Moon, Jean Thomson, Gabi Dawyduk, 
and Rorie Ringer).
Results for Grade 8: Maya Blatt 2nd and 
Meagan Gillis 6th in the 100m, Amanda 
Dillon 5th in the 800m (finishing with a 
personal best) and Victoria Bird 3rd in High 
Jump. The grade 8s had two medley relay 
teams finishing 3rd and 4th (teams consisted 
of Sarah Dennehy, Amanda Dillon, Maya 
Blatt and Meagan Gillis, Jade Blando, 
Emily Warner, Cirena Maurice and Chloe 
Krietz), Tristan Chambers finished with 

two firsts in the 300m and 800m, Claire 
Healey finished with two seconds in the 
800m and 1200m. They were both a part of 
the provincial championship medley relay 
team that consisted of two grade 8s, Gretta 
Styles and McKenna Baron.

MHSAA Provincial Championships 
Results: Sierra Sutherland broke the 5 
minute barrier (4:57) in the 1500m and was 
rewarded with a bronze medal. Sierra also 
finished 2nd in the 800m and ran a personal 
best in the preliminary heats at 2:23, qualify-
ing her for the national championships. 
Belinda Guerra 5th in the 1500m (5:00) 
and 3000m and ran a 2:22 in the 800m in 
pouring rain completing her last high school 
career with a bronze medal performance.
Megan Wrublowsky hurdled herself to a 
bronze medal and also finishing 4th in the 
400m. Brianna Patrick held her own in the 
javelin and came out with bronze medal and 
Taylor Boughton came 7th in her Javelin 
competition. We had Claire Healey 7th in 

3000m and Sam Cattani 7th in Tetrathalon 
missing the podium by 36 points. Amanda 
Ludlow had a great run in the 400m finish-
ing 4th. The team of Sierra Sutherland, 
Amanda Ludlow, Samantha Filuk Enns 
and Tristan Chambers captured the silver 
medal in the medley relay and so did the 
team of Belinda Guerra, Megan Wrublow-
sky, Aisha Hussein and Samantha Cattani 
in a very close finish in the varsity medley 
relay. 
 
To cap off the brilliant gold medal effort by 
all our athletes, the Junior varsity 4x400 relay 
team of Sierra Sutherland, Tristan Cham-
bers, Ainsley Cameron, Amanda Ludlow 
and alternate Claire Healey are the 2015 
provincial champions in that event.

In closing thank you to all the parents with 
their gold medal performance in finding a 
way of getting your daughter(s) to all those 
early morning practices and competitions.

From the Alumnae Office

tion by current Alumnae Board Member, 
Carolyn Eva Meadows. When I look at these 
young ladies about to embark on the next 
chapter of their lives I am reminded that it 
truly does take a village to raise a child. As a 
parent, please take a moment to share your 
experiences about what it is to become an 

alumna and to continue to support your 
alma mater. I know these women have been 
enriched in so many ways from their time 
here at SMA and we wish them nothing but 
success on their next adventure. We look for-
ward to many ‘Welcome Back’ visits from the 
Class of 2015.  Our doors are always open!

On Sat, Sep 26th we look forward to wel-
coming back our entire Alumnae community 
at Homecoming. This year, Homecoming 
is taking on a new format to have all of the 
Homecoming activities on one day. We hope 
to see an increased number of participants 

on Homecoming day with this change. We 
welcome commemorative years from the 
classes of ’05, ’95, ’90, ’85, ’75, ’65, ’55, 
‘45 to join us for a reception in the Sheila 
Chipman Atrium from 1-2pm. At 2pm, we 
welcome all alumnae to join us for a school 
visit and see the Academy in live action as 
SMA Alive!  Make your way to the Sister Su-
san Wikeem Boardroom for tea before 4pm 
when we gather together for Mass and the 
Alumnae Association Board Annual General 
Meeting.  We hope to see everyone there, 
new and returning alumnae, to celebrate our 
experiences at our alma mater. 
 
See you in September! Have a safe and restful 
summer!

Ms. Amy Houston (’03)

On June 2nd, we wel-
comed 109 new alumnae 
into the St. Mary’s 
Academy Alumnae As-
sociation.  Our graduates 
were inducted into the 
SMA  Alumnae Associa-

Graduating class of 2015 with Ms. Amy Houston at the Alumnae Induction Bruch
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From the Advancement Office
Ms. Georgine Gaudes (Van de Mosselaer ’83)

Marian Awards For Excellence
“We all have different paths, and different 
purposes, but to “Hold High the Torch” is 
truly a privilege, whether it be: to ignite a 
flame, to help someone else’s flame burn 
stronger and brighter, or to simply light the 
way for others on their journey.”
- Gwen Buccini

The St. Mary’s Academy community was 
blessed to pay tribute to two exceptional 
women and alumnae at the Marian Awards 
for Excellence Luncheon, held at The Mani-
toba Club, May 9, 2015. Gwen Buccini 
(Pucci ’67) and Carol Hyrniuk-Adamov 
(’72), both educators and leaders in the 
community were honoured by a sold-out 
crowd at the annual brunch. Thank you to 
all who volunteered to make the event a huge 
success, all who attended and all who gener-
ously donated to the SMA bursary fund. Stay 
tuned for our announcement regarding the 
2016 event and purchase your tickets early!

SMA Bursaries
In 2014/15, 68 students are attending SMA 
as a result of bursary assistance. A sincere 
thank you to all parents who contributed to 
the Annual Giving Campaign in 2014/15. 
To date we have raised over $76,000 through 
your generosity to school programs, building 
maintenance and the general fund. We have 
now added an endowed bursary fund to our 
giving options for the 2015/16 Annual  
Giving Campaign and we look forward to 
many of you helping us increase our assis-
tance to those who need and deserve it.

Burning Bright Speaker Series
Mark your calendars for Thu, Oct 1, 2015 
for the first of our quarterly Burning Bright 
Speaker Series events. This exciting new 
event for SMA parents, alumnae and friends 
will give us a chance to gather and strengthen 
the bonds amongst us through friendship 
and mentorship and promote networking 
and information sharing. Stay tuned to the 
announcement of our first speaker.

expanding the vision
If you were an expanding the vision cam-
paign donor, you will be excited to know 
that an invite will arrive in early fall for an 
October 29, 2015 unveiling of the new 
donor wall at SMA. We thank you for your 
generosity and look forward to seeing you 
again to toast and tour the amazing new 
additions to our facility, which were a direct 
result of your donation at The Academy. 

I wish you and your loved ones a glorious 
summer and see you in September!

Please look for white shoes and gloves at 
this time of year, while they are available in 
stores. This is in anticipation of grad class 
photos in February (when these items will 
not be readily available). Email  
Mrs. Vivian Epp at vepp@smamb.ca 
should you have questions.

Grade 11 Parents Private Music  
Lessons
If you are interested in private piano,  
music theory or beginner guitar lessons  
at St. Mary’s Academy, please call Sister 
Josephine Chudzik at 204-284-3309.

Gwen Buccini and Carol Hyrniuk-Adamov

New Email
Addresses
The faculty and staff of SMA have new 
email addresses. 
 
The new address is:  
first initial last name@smamb.ca
Example for Connie Yunyk:  
cyunyk@smamb.ca 

Please note for your records.

Dates To Note

25 School Office Opens
August 2015

31 to
Sep 4 Grade 7 Pre-season Training Camp

8-9 Uniform Sale: 5-7 p.m.
September 2015

9 New Student Orientation: 9-11 a.m.

10 First Day of Classes
10 Opening Mass: 2 p.m. in Alumnae Hall 

9 Welcome Breakfast for Parents

10 Parents’ Guild Mtg at 7pm (Library)

June 2015

23 Grad Dinner and Dance

25 Convocation Rehearsal Mandatory: 9 a.m.
26 Convocation: 2 p.m.

25 Textbook Return Deadline
22-25 Volleyball Tryouts

30 Report Card Distribution: 8:30-9:30 a.m.

11 Grade 11 Exams Begin
15 Grades 7-10 Exams Begin

Parents’ Guild
Mrs. Kristi Cumming (Stuart ’89)

On behalf of the Guild Executive, I would 
like to a huge thank you to all of our 
volunteers!  It has been a pleasure meeting 
and working with such an amazing group of 
parents and grandparents.  For those moving 
on from SMA…best wishes!  For those stay-
ing…see you in September. 

Don’t forget to complete your volunteer reg-
istration on line at: stmarysacademy.mb.ca/
home/parents/volunteering__parents_guild/
 
Have a safe and happy summer!
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Around the AcademyJune 2015

The graduating class of 2015. Congratulations Grads!

Junior High Provincial Championship Track and Field Meet

Junior varsity 4x400 relay team: Amanda Ludlow, Tristan Chambers, Ainsley Cameron,  
Sierra Sutherland, alternate Claire Healey are the 2015 MHSAA Provincial Champions

Varsity medley relay team at the 2015 MHSAA Varsity Provincial Championships 
Samantha Cattani, Belinda Guerra, Megan Wrublowsky, Aisha Hussein.  

Grade 12 Drama Performance: Charlie and the Chocolate Factory
Athletic Awards Banquet

Mrs. Christine Rewniak, Madelyn Mandryk, Leanne Leskiw (Coach of the Year)

for more photos, go to www.smaphotos.ca


